
District 4 Coalition 
Meeting Minutes - 11/04/24

DRAFT
	Voting Member
	Neighborhood Association
	First Name
	Last Name
	Attendance Y/N

	N
	Ardenwald-Johnson Creek NA
	
	
	

	Y
	Arlington Heights NA
	Marshall
	Gannett
	Y

	Y
	Arnold Creek NA
	Katie
	Daly
	Y

	Y
	Ashcreek NA
	Andrew
	Baker
	N

	Y
	Bridlemile NA
	Claire
	Coleman-Evans
	Y

	Y
	Collins View NA
	Kent 
	Snyder
	Y

	Y
	Crestwood NA
	Marianne
	Fitzgerald
	Y

	Y
	Eastmoreland NA
	Monson
	Jane
	Y

	Y
	Far Southwest NA
	Marcia
	Leslie
	Y

	Y
	Forest Park NA
	Pat
	Bowman
	Y

	Y
	Goose Hollow Foothills League 
	Vadim 
	Mozyrsky
	Y

	Y
	Hayhurst NA
	Leslie
	Hammond
	Y

	Y
	Hillsdale Residential League
	Tatiana
	Lifshitz
	Y

	Y
	Hillside Residential League 
	Gary 
	Berger
	Y

	Y
	Homestead NA
	Ann
	Knedler
	Y

	Y
	Linnton NA
	Edward
	Brown
	Y

	Y
	Maplewood NA
	Claire
	Carder
	Y

	Y
	Marshall Park NA
	Ron
	Bushner
	Y

	Y
	Multnomah NA
	Beth
	Omansky
	Y

	Y
	Northwest District Association
	Todd
	Zarnitz
	Y

	Y
	Old Town Community Association
	Jessie
	Burke
	Y

	Y
	Pearl District NA
	Glenn
	Traeger
	Y

	Y
	Portland Downtown NA
	Margo
	Howell
	Y

	Y
	Reed NA
	Kristina 
	Di Tullo
	Y

	Y
	Sellwood-Moreland Improvement League
	David 
	Dugan
	Y

	Y
	South Burlingame NA
	Susan
	Holloway
	Y

	Y
	South Portland NA
	Luis
	Patron-Diaz
	N

	Y
	Southwest Hills Residential League
	Joyce 
	del Rosario
	Y

	Y
	Sylvan Highlands NA
	Michelle
	Shea-Han
	N

	N
	West Portland Park NA
	
	
	N






Staff:
Darlene Urban-Garrett - Exec Dir
Carl Hinds - Program Manager


Guests in Attendance:
Mary Jaron-Kelley - Civic Life District Coordinator
Allan Classen - NW Examiner
Mike Charles
Dean Smith
Marita Ingalsbe
Laura Campos

Note:  The beginning time for each segment of the meeting is shown below, making it easier for anyone who wants to view the video transcript for more detail. Contact Carl Hinds to get a copy of the video transcript. It will be on the Zoom server for about 90 days.

1:48:32  
President, Vadim Mozyrsky opened the meeting by announcing that the Office of Civic Life will be hiring an Engagement Officer.

1:50:41 
Motion to accept October minutes
	Leslie Hammond presented the motion to accept moved to accept the October 2024 meeting minutes.
	Jessie Burke seconded the motion.

VOTE
Opposed:  SWRHL
Abstained:  none
Yea:  Remaining members

The motion passed and the meeting minutes were accepted.

2:05:57
Finance Committee Report - Gary Berger, Chair
Financial Policies- The committee will need to meet 2 or 3 more times before they will be ready to send a draft proposal to the board for review.

2:12:11
B.  Fiscal sponsorship - Darlene Urban-Garrett - Contact Darlene if your neighborhood wants to be fiscally sponsored by D4C.  She has a packet with information you will need.

2:14:49
C.  Signatory changes - Darlene Urban-Garrett 

First Motion:  The President of the Board, will be added as a signatory on Neighborhoods West-Northwest Review Board’s SELCO Credit Union accounts.  Account numbers/names are Membership Number 008906312, Business Membership Savings 00 (Reserve Funds Acct) and Business membership Share account 01 (Fiscal Sponsorship Acct).  Richard Kneuven, past president, and the current signatory on the accounts will be removed.  (Specific wording provided by SELCO representative ahead of this meeting.)
	Kent Snyder presented the motion  moved to accept.
	Leslie Hammond seconded the motion.

VOTE
Opposed:  SWRHL, Crestwood. Bridlemile, Multnomah
Abstained: Arnold Creek
Yea:  Remaining members

The motion passed.

2:16:14
Second Motion:  Vadim Mozyrsky moved that Neighborhoods West-Northwest Review Board will open a SELCO CU checking account with Darlene Urban Garrett and Vadim Mozyrsky both as signers on this account, which will become the account used for Fiscal Sponsorship at the time of opening.  At the time of opening the Neighborhoods West-Northwest Review Board’s SELCO checking account, Member 008906312 Business Share 01 account will be closed. (Specific working provided by SELCO representative ahead of this meeting.
	Vadim Mozyrsky presented the motion  moved to accept.
	Kent Snyder seconded the motion.
Northwest Heights Association dissolved and they gifted D4C $10K from their bank account, which D4C staff put in our fiscal sponsorship account.


VOTE
Opposed: Bridlemile, SWRHL, Arnold Creek, Crestwood, Forest Park
Abstained:  Multnomah
Yea:  Remaining members

2:47:22
Grievance Committee - Ed Jones, Chair
Proposed Grievance Committee procedures were in the packet for tonight’s meeting.  We did not vote on them because they’re not in final draft form yet.

3:01:20
Nominating Committee - Kent Snyder, Chair
Board members who are interested in being seated on the Executive Committee should contact Kent Snyder or a nominating committee member to get on the ballot.  Hopefully a slate will be finalized in time for the next board meeting.

3:03:35
Newsletter Update - Leslie Hammond
Efforts are underway to contact neighborhood members who were not part of SWNI, to get them interested in committing to submit articles in the future while also retaining representation from the former SWNI neighborhoods. The goal is to have the newsletter represent the entire D4C area.

Next Steps
1. Darlene Urban-Garrett Leslie Hammond will send out email announcing the next newspaper editorial board meeting. This will potentially be held on Sat., Nov. 16. This might be a good time for the editorial group to meet board members and neighborhood representatives who are interested in submitting articles for the newspaper.
Leslie Hammond will prepare for potential increased attendance at Saturday’s newspaper editorial board meeting.
3.  Joyce del Rosario will be added to the Communications Committee.
3.  Board members are encouraged to reach out to their boards for potential Communications    			Committee volunteers.

3:19:15
Communications Report - Carl Hinds
Carl is working to move all of the former SWNI neighborhoods onto the D4C website platform. The $500 checks to each neighborhood have been disbursed. That money should be used for their communication needs. Neighborhoods are encouraged to keep receipts of their communication purchases and send copies to Darlene Urban-Garrett.

3:25:00
Land Use and Transportation Committee Development - Mary Jaron Kelley
First meeting was held on 10/24.  A list of issues is being created and will be shared sometime in the future. LUT is looking for more members. Contact Mary Jaron Kelley if interested in learning more.

3:30:59
Public Safety & Livability Update - Darlene Urban-Garrett
Meeting with PPB took place on 10/30.  Acting Chief Dobson shared info about plans if disturbances arise during the coming election week and beyond. People who are interested in volunteering for this committee should contact Darlene Urban-Garrett.


Next Steps
1. Darlene to form Public Safety and Livability Committee in the next month.

3:32:19
Grants - Darlene Urban-Garrett
Information was provided in tonight’s board packet. Grant season is underway.
Next Steps
1. Grants Committee to discuss 21 received grant applications.

3:32:58
Planning for Board Retreat
Two trainers will be assisting.  They are Diane Odeh and Paul Leisner.  Part of the training will involve team building.  The date and time are TBD.

Next Steps
1. Darlene to meet with Paul Leisner and Diane O'day to plan board training content.
2. Board members to email Darlene with ideas for board training topics.
3. Darlene to send out ranked choice voting options for new board retreat date.



Respectfully submitted by Margo Howell
Approved on:





	
